
 Congratulations to Post 9808 for achieving All State 
and being recognized at the State Convention.  I also 
have been notified that we are being honored for 
making All American.  I will receive our award while 
at the National Convention.  These two honors were 
achieved by all of us working together and being a 
team.  Team work will get us to higher levels and 
allow us to do more for Veterans and our 
Community.  Thank you to everyone.   
 
The Post is open and having more activities.  Check 
the calendar to see what is planned and come be a 
part of your Post.  Volunteers are always needed and 
the Post could use your help.  If you would like to 
help with Liberation contact Ron Scoville, for 
Lonesome Dove contact Ray Dawson, for Bingo 
contact Ray Otto, for maintenance and yard work 
contact Phil Hudson, to help in the kitchen contact 
Cassie.  There is something for everyone to get 
involved with and help the Post out.   
 
As you read this newsletter, you will see where we 
have had some fun times at the Post.  Hopefully you 
were a part of them.  If not, hopefully you will soon.   

Commander’s Message 
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We need to work on Membership.  Remind those Members who pay annual dues to keep up to 
date.  Better yet, encourage them to become Life Members.  If you are a Life Member consider 
becoming a Legacy Life Member.  See Cole Winkler for additional information on the Legacy Life 
Member Program.   
 
There are several Recruiting Events coming up (July, August and November).   They are scheduled 
to be at the Gun Show at the Richmond Raceway.  If you would like to help out, let me know.  You will 
also get free admission into the Gun Show.   
 
We continue to have American Red Cross Blood Drives.  If you are able to donate, please go online 
and schedule an appointment.  You never know when you or a family member or friend may need 
blood.  Ray Otto continues to coordinate these drives for us.   
 
Continue to have a safe and fun summer.   
 
Team Veterans, 
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Chaplainôs Corner 

 

 

August 2022 
 

I would like to thank everyone for their 
support as the new Chaplain.  Please 
remember that we have Sunday Service at 
the Post on the first Sunday of each month 
and the time is from 10 to 11 am.  This is a 
good old chapel service and if anyone plays 
drums, key board or guitar, please contact 
me at (804) 982-0044.  Hope to see you at 
Sunday services soon. 
  
I would like to give words of encouragement 
in hope of building everyone spiritly.  During 
struggles and disappointment, we often ask 
if God really loves me, then why does He 
allow negative things to occur in our lives?  
These questions leave us thinking that we 
must do more to gain Godôs love.  The 
answer is that God really loves you more 
than we could ever imagine.  In todayôs 
society, we are judged by our performance 
in every area of life.  So we think that we 
must do more to gain favor, but the truth is 
that we are all loved the same.  
Unconditional love is not based on our 
performance, but simply it is based on Godôs 
love for us because we are His children.  It 
is with deep concern that I hope these 
words give new hope and greater faith. 
  
Looking forward to serving this great Post 
9808 with all my heart. 
  
Chaplain Post 9808 
Thomas M Bynum 
(804)982-0044 
pastorthomasbynum@gmail.com 

~ CLUB NEWS ~ 

Monday 

Breakfast from 8:00 to 2:00 PM 

Lunch from 11:30 to 2:00 PM 
 

Tuesday—Friday 

Breakfast from 8:00 to 2:00 PM 

Lunch from 11:30 to 2:00 PM 

Dinner from 4:00 to 6:30 PM 

(Take-Out —Please Call Ahead) 

There will be Corn Hole on Friday nights from 

7:00 to 12 Midnight and on Sundays (Look for 

date on Calendar) 

Please call ahead at 746-9808 

 

Moving?  Changing Your E-Mail Address? 

Be sure to let us know if youôre moving or if your e

-mail address changes.  Call us at (804) 746-9808 

with your new address or just send us an e-mail 

with your new information to:  

 vfwpost9808@comcast.net 

 

From the Senior Vice ~ 

We will be reactivating the Post 

Bingo Committee. 

If you are interested in being a 

member, please contact me at 

Paul.e.smith41@gmail.com or 

804-382-2154 

mailto:pastorthomasbynum@gmail.com
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Address:  7168 Flag Lane, Mechanicsville, VA 23111             

(804) 746-9808, E-mail: vfwpost9808@comcast.net                

And visit us on Facebook:  VFW Battlefield Post 9808 (Members only), VFW Post 9808 Auxiliary,  

or VFW Post 9808 

***Auxiliary Only*** Annual Dues Notice 

Now is the time to help our Veterans by paying your Annual dues. By continuing your membership in our 
great organization, you help our Veterans through our legislative causes and media campaigns. Our 

membership numbers matter when we go before our legislators in Washington, DC. Thank you for supporting 
our Veterans. 

 

Name ________________________________________________________.  

Make Check Payable to: VFW Auxiliary 9808 for $25.00 

Mail to:  VFW Auxiliary 9808, Treasurer, 7168 Flag Lane, Mechanicsville, VA 23111 

On-line payments can be made at:  https://malta.vfwauxiliary.org and entering your membership number. 

Dear Brothers and Sisters,  

Well Summer is half over already and where 

does the time go? Remember we have two 

School of Instructions this month. August 6
th
 is 

the Department (State) and August 13
th
 is the 

District, so please plan to attend one of them. 

We still have the Patriotic Instructor and the 

Youth Chair position to fill. Soé.if anyone 

would like to step forward, we would love to 

have you. 

Please continue to seize the moment to recruit 

new members and check with Diane Melson or 

myself if you need help. There are applications 

on the table in the Auxiliary room and in the 

Auxiliary mailbox in the main office. We will be 

passing the basket for additional donations for 

the National Home and Buddy poppies at each 

meeting.  Therefore, any spare change will do. 

Also, remember dues increased to $25. We will 

be continuing the life membership raffle this 

year, so get those dues in by December 31, 

2022! 

Our Chaplain, Laura Diane Absher, continues 

to contact our sick and shut-ins. Please call her 

at 804-240-2460 or email her at 

Auxiliary  
lcabsher1949@yahoo.com to notify her of 

anyone who's sick, hospitalized or has lost a 

loved one. She will inform us when our brothers 

and sisters need our support.  

Check for volunteer opportunities supporting our 

Post.  Remember to report your hours worked as 

you and the Auxiliary get credit for those hours. 

Even if you are not volunteering under the VFW 

banner, any community outreach counts.  

Checkout the website www.vfwpost9808.com, 

Facebook and Text updates from 474747. We 

look forward to seeing you at our next meeting 

on Thursday, Aug 11, 2022 at 7:30 PM.  

  
Vivian  
Vivian White, President/Secretary 
804-437-4703 (cell) 
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Auxiliary Happenings  

Virginia Auxilary Department Convention, Portsmouth, VA, June 9-12 
 

The VFW Auxillary Department Meeting was held at the Renaissance Portsmouth

-Norfolk Waterfront Hotel in Portsmouth, Virginia, June 9-12.  Attending were 

Auxillary members:  Nancy Smithson, Donna Bissey, Lola Burnett, Diane Melson 

and Gayle Meadows. 

Auxillary member Diane Melson 

was sworn in as District 3 

President for 2022-2023. Diane 

also serves as a Department 

Color Bearer. 

 

Calling All Crafters, Seamstresses, Knitters, Crocheters, Etc. 

 

Hospital Work Shop Starting Tuesday, August 9 at 10:00 am and 

every 2
nd

 Tuesday going forward. Contact Wendy Clinger at 804-

932-4882 or w_clinger@verizon.net   

mailto:w_clinger@verizon.net
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Post Happenings  

2022 Wreaths Across America  ~  2022 Wreaths Across America campaign is under way.  We have a 
head start on wreaths already bought in 2021 that carried over to 2022.  To order wreaths, please go to 
www.wreathsacrossamerica.org.  Click on the MENU in the upper right hand corner.  Click on search 
location, groups. Click on local sponsorship groups, type in Battlefield Post 9808 or zip code 23111.  Click 
on Battlefield Post 9808 of Veterans of Foreign Wars (VA0632) supporting: Cold Harbor National Cemetery 
(VACHNM). Click on sponsor wreaths and place your order.  
 
VFW Post 9808 Riders ~ The Post 9808 Riders will have fellowship and a meeting on the 4th Thursdays of 
the month. The fellowship starts at 6:00 pm and the meeting starts at 6:30 pm. This is open to all Rider 
members and any one that is interested in joining our group. This month, we will be updating the Riders 
registration and liability forms, planning rides and the way ahead. If you have questions, contact Ron 
Scoville at ronscov@gmail.com. Rider Leadership: President: Ron Scoville, Vice-President: Xxxxxx, 
Secretary: Paul Smith, Sergeant at Arms: Phil Hudson, Chaplain: Thomas Bynum.  
 
Color Guard Recruiting ~ We need personnel to fill slots with our Post Color Guard unit. Looking for 
individuals with prior experience with marching in parades, presenting colors, part of rifle detail and folding 
coffin flag for funerals of veterans. Must be able to perform weekday and weekend details.  Uniforms will be 
provided, and we will be setting practice times to establish comfort levels and proficiency with providing rifle 
volleys. We follow US Army dress blue uniform standards and manuals for movement.  Individuals 
interested, please contact Color Guard Captain Herb Melson at (c) 703-507-0962 or email 
herb28098@gmail.com.  
 
Worship Service at the Post  
Worship Service on the first Sunday of each month from 10:00 - 11:00 am in the Multi-Purpose room.  
Please enter by the side Multi-Purpose room door.  The word is presented by Post Chaplain Ron 
Scoville and Pastor Thomas Bynum.  Open to everyone and come as you are. 
 
Legacy Life Membership 
Ensure a robust future of your home Post with a Legacy Life Membership.  Your investment in a Legacy 
membership pays dividends as long as the Post exists, forever.  Legacy Life is open only to life members.  
Installment plans are available for all three levels: bronze, silver and gold.  In addition to knowing youôll be 
contributing to your post long after youôre gone, many generous benefits that you can use today come with 
each level.  Pamphlets are available on the literature table or see Cole Winkler for more details. 
 
Notary Services Offered at VFW Post 9808 by Auxiliary Member  
Notary Services will be offered at VFW Post 9808 on the first Monday of each month from 10:00 am to 1:00 
pm.  Notary Services will also be offered on the second and fourth Thursdays of the month from 3:00 to 
6:00 pm.  The fee will be $5.00 per seal (stamp) and if you need to meet in a different location that can be 
arranged.  Please contact me directly to coordinate, Wanda Lee Hall, (804) 557-4323.  I am Background 
Checked and Error & Omissions Insured.  I am available to help you with your Notary needs.  
 
It's That Time Of Year Again...  
Time to renew your VFW Membership.  You can renew online through the Post website at 
www.vfwpost9808.com.  Just click in the upper right hand corner to renew your membership.  It helps to 
have your membership number ready.  If you would like to convert to life or legacy life, we can help you 
make those changes.  POC is Joanne Smith, Quartermaster. 
 
Post Club News  
Starting in November on every Tuesday and Wednesday, we will have delivery available for any post 
member who is ordering dinner and is unable to physically come pick it up.  Please let us know on those 
days if you need this service by calling the Post between 3 and 4 pm to order.  No cost for delivery just 
dinner.  

http://www.wreathsacrossamerica.org
mailto:herb28098@gmail.com


Page 6 

 

Post Happenings  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On 18 June, Post 9808 had Country Night.  There was a great 

turn out and a delicious steak dinner.  Lots of fun was had by 

all and some even danced.  Fun pictures were taken with 

some of the members and guests.   
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Post Happenings  

On May 26
th
, at the Fairfield Presbyterian Church in Mechanicsville, VFW Post 

9808 Member Bob Seifert presented the 2020 and 2021 VFW Cadet Officer and 

NCO of the year awards to four Civil Air Patrol (CAP) Cadets from the Hanover 

Composite Squadron.  The Civil Air Patrol is a congressionally chartered, 

federally supported non-profit corporation that serves as the official civilian 

auxiliary of the United States Air Force.   

On June 22, Post Members Paul Kelley, Ray Dawson, Ron Scoville and  Larson 

Osborne and his wife Mary Alice and grandchildren, Kelly and Payton Piercy, 

assisted with the therapy session and then served lunch for everyone at 

Lonesome Dove.  If you would like to go sometime, let Ray know.  We can always 

use extra helpers.  

On July 7, 2022, Phil Hudson and Ron Scoville delivered 30 meals to Liberation 

Veterans Services for the vets. We were unable to go upstairs and serve them. 
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Post Happenings  

A 4th of July celebration was held at the Post.  The Commander welcomed everyone and 

led the reciting of The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag followed by opening remarks.  Jim 

White prayed for our Country and the blessing of the food.  It was wonderful to get 

together and celebrate the birthday of this great Nation.    

Troop 502 Scouts, Scoutmaster and Club Master along 

with employees of Humaner Health assisted VFW Post 

9808 and Comrade Jim White in placing and removing over 

900 flags on Veteran graves at Signal Hill in Hanover 

County during Memorial Day. This is a tremendous help 

and an honored event each year as well as on Veterans 

Day. Scouts and Cubs 

of Troop 502 have been 

involved in this event for over 10 years. If families of 

Veterans, Church organizations, Company employees, or 

county departments wish to be a part of this honored event, 

please contact Jim White at 804-763-9716.  



On 9 July, the Shred-it Truck was at the Post to 
receive papers that needed to be shredded.  Not 
only did Post/Auxiliary Members bring things to 
shred, but community residents came by also.   The 
weather started off a little damp, but it cleared up 

and was a successful day.   
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August 4 

Liberation Veterans Services 

Leave Post at 6 PM 
 

August 7 

Church Service 10-11 AM 
 

August 11 

Post Meetings 7:30 PM 
 

August 20 

3rd District SOI Meeting 
 

August 24 

Lonesome Dove at 9 AM 
 

 

 

 

SEPTEMBER 

 

September 1 

Liberation Veterans Services 

Leave Post at 6 PM 
 

September 4 

Church Service 10-11 AM 
 

September 8 

Post Meetings 7:30 PM 
 

September 17 

CVMA Meeting & Lunch 
 

September 22 

VFW Riders Meeting 
 

September 28 

Lonesome Dove at 9 AM 
 

 


